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Service Change Notice  

National Weather Service Springfield MO  

1000 AM CST Tue Jan 17 2023 

 

TO:      Family of Service/FOS/ Subscribers...NOAA Weather  

         Wire Service/NWWS/ Subscribers...Emergency Managers 

         Weather Information Network/EMWIN/ Subscribers... 

         NOAAPORT Subscribers...National Weather Service /NWS/  

         Partners and Other Users...and NWS Employees 

   

FROM:    Megan Terry  

         Service Hydrologist / Meteorologist 

         NWS Springfield Missouri  

 

SUBJECT: Discontinuing Forecast and Warning Services For:  

 

         The Osage River near Schell City, MO 

 

Effective Monday May 1, 2023 at 800 AM CDT...NOAA's National Weather  

Service /NWS/ Office in Springfield, MO will discontinue river  

forecast and warning services for the following location: 

 

      The Osage River near Schell City, MO (SCZM7) 

 

The reason for the discontinuation is that an improved gaging  

station which measures both streamflow and stage is located  

downstream from Schell City at Taberville, MO (TBVM7). The current  

gage near Schell City only measures stage, and has experienced  

periodic problems when the river is cresting above flood stage.  

 

The area near Schell City will be included in the river flood  

warning polygon for Taberville, and impacts near Schell City will be  

included in river flood warnings for Taberville.   

 

Specific NWS Products Affected Include: 

 

FLOOD WARNING        - FLW   WGUS43   STLFLWSGF  

FLOOD STATEMENT      - FLS   WGUS83   STLFLSSGF  

HYDROLOGIC STATEMENT - RVS   FLUS83   STLRVSSGF  

HYDROLOGIC OUTLOOK   - ESF   FGUS73   STLESFSGF 

 

If you have any questions or comments on this change of service,  

please contact: 

 

   Megan Terry     

   Service Hydrologist / Meteorologist 

   National Weather Service Forecast Office 

   5805 West Hwy EE 

   Springfield, MO 65802 

 

   E-mail:  megan.terry@noaa.gov   Phone: 417-863-8028 



 

This and other NWS Service Change Notices are available online at:  

http://www.weather.gov/om/notif.htm 
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